Minutes

Wednesday, May 9, 2007

Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Wednesday, May 9, 2007, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members 
Tim Allen, Chairperson

Present:
Jim Demetri, Vice Chair



Martin Weiss, Member



Jonathan Cody, Member
Absent: 
Nasos Phillips, Member

Staff

Present:
Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent



Kathy Morgan, Administrative Asst.

Guests:

Discussion/Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Mr. Cody moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the Minutes of 4/10/07.

Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the Minutes of 4/24/07.

Elections

Members decided to wait until their next meeting when all members would be present.
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Certificate of Compliance

74 North Street (245-1049)

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue the Certificate of Compliance.

Extension

Deerfield Place Extension (245-809)
Attorney Gill and Michael Bruno the owner were present.  After issuance of the Order of Conditions on 4/25/01, an abutter appealed the Order and then after the decision on that appeal came back they re-appealed the appeal.  Two extensions have already been given on this project.  Mr. Bruno gave an update on the project.  CPC signed off on plans in late 2006.  Mr. Bruno is now researching bids to start the work.  

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Demetri, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission grant a three year extension to expire April 25, 2010.

Public Hearings

24 & 26 Lee Road (245-xxxx)

Attorney Favollaro and Mrs. Linnane, the owner, were present.  The project is for a single family house, driveway and septic system.  O’Neill Associates was the original engineer but is no longer working on the project.  Kevin Borcelli has been asked to give technical advised on the project and is talking with the owners about taking over as the new engineer for the project.  The engineered plans from O’Neill Associate are still being reviewed for the project and Mr. Weiss asked Mr. Borcelli if he is willing to be responsible for any errors on the existing plan.  Mr. Borcelli said that he will need to talk to his client about that, but agreed for now.  Members visited the site and found that the site was not staked and an additional fee for revisiting the site will be assessed.  The owner was advised that the edge of wetland should be staked and the boundary of the roadway.  The outline of the house should also be staked.  In addition to that, the size of the replication area and planting plan should be reviewed so that all are according to scale.  Ms. Basbanes asked that they change the culver to a box culvert. 
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Ms. Whitmore, an abutter to this property stated her concerns about the continual flooding.  She and another abutter are concerned about the drainage in the area and feel that taking down the trees will not help the absorption of water in the area.  Ms. Basbanes said that there are two catch basins proposed and a culvert is proposed under the roadway which should help with the drainage.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the Public Hearing to 5/22/07.
Continued Public Hearings

76 Main Street/US Postal Service

Sam Moffett, from URS, was present and wetland scientist, Dave Gordon.  Ms. Basbanes summarized that Steve Eriksen went out to the site and agreed with her that Mr. Gordon’s interpretation of the wetlands was delineated overly generous; therefore, their replication of 1 to 1 is okay with Ms. Basbanes.  The applicant has consented that the stream is perennial and they have engineered the plans accordingly.  They had planned to rebuild and replicate the bank area which would involve culverts and headwalls.  Ms. Basbanes explained that replicating the bank will create more disturbance and it really isn’t required so she asked them to reconfigure their plans without the bank replication.   DEP commented that they would like to see larger plans.  They also asked the applicant to look at additional alternatives such as a span for the wetland crossing.  Ms. Basbanes felt that wasn’t necessary.  A wildlife habitat evaluation, “Appendix A” was completed and soil data from field tests was submitted per request from Mike Soraghan.  Revised plans dated 5/7/07 submitted.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

156, 158, 160 Main Street/Walgreens

Rich Williams, from Hayes Engineering and Attorney Senior were present for the applicant.  Some minor changes were made to the plan such as moving the exit onto Lowell Street further east so that it wouldn’t exit across from a neighbor’s driveway and some changes to catch basins but no changes that would affect the total project.  They do meet storm water requirements.  The footprint of the building will not change but the façade is.  They should receive a draft decision from CPC at their next meeting.  Board of Health has not issued a permit yet. 
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Mr. Demetri moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

West Village (Lot 6) (245-1249)

DEP comments and number received.  No further action required.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue the Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

Other Business

None.
Adjourn

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Demetri, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM.
